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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 5, 2016


	Attendees: Father Mike,  Deb Tumpak, Cecilia Procyk-Benson, Mike Gonglik, Bob Kinkade, Todd Otto, Joe Zhelesnik ,John Chiodo, Jim Lomanno, Denise Pfender
Jim McPartlin, Libby Caranci( Neshaminy Kids Club)



· Call to Order
Cecilia Procyk-Benson
· Prayer

Cecilia
· Treasurer’s Report












$11,604.92






· Sports Reports

· Football
off season / championship jackets ordered
· Soccer
off season 
· Cheerleading










off season, majority of uniforms collected, team pizza party being organized 
· Softball
off season, Joe waiting on information from commissioner regarding the state of softball for the 2016 season
· Volleyball










Mike Gonglik will begin registrations in February, mostly likely Wednesday evenings for walk in registration, season runs from March until May, games begin April 1st, will need gym space for practices and games the same days as in the past years (Wednesdays and Sundays) Mike to confirm dates and  times with Todd
· Track & Cross-Country








track registration will be held later this month, all practices and meets will be held at Bensalem High School, season runs March through May 
· Basketball
at mid-season  12 teams playing, JV region girls hold the best record currently, over the winter break gym was rented out to Conwell-Egan Catholic (CEC) for a winter basketball tournament
· Old Business
· Open Board positions: President, Treasurer & Development Officer.












Joe Zhelesnik was elected by board members present to be the ABVM CYO treasurer, this position has been vacant for approximately one year, the board members appreciate Joe taking on this position, Jim Lomanno (one of our previous treasurers) will get together with Joe to hand over the books and help get him set up with the necessary items and information needed




Congratulations Joe, Welcome! 
Joe can be reached via email at JOEGRANDpaZ@gmail.com
· Gym Wall:  What is the status?  Are we going to try to fix it?  (Concerns)
Bob Kinkade is working on sending an expert out to inspect the gym wall and determine the issue.
· Future of CYO:  meeting for parents’ status.





Meeting is in the plans for second or third week in February to be held in ABVM hall, possibly on a Monday evening, the purpose of our meeting is to meet new families and get them involved with our program, some of our board members have being involved for years and even decades with no children in the program, we are looking for parents with young children to come out and get involved, we are looking to fill some board positions and welcome new members. Father Mike has offered to speak to parishioners personally about the vacant positions.
· Follow up:  renting the gym for summer camp.




Jim McPartlin, Executive Director of Neshaminy Kids Club and Libby Caranci, Supervisor both were invited to our meeting as they requested to rent space at our facility to hold their summer camp from the day after school lets out in June until one week before school goes back in Aug/Sept. Jim and Libby explained that since Lower Southampton Elementary School is closing at the end of the school year their program is in need of a new location. Neshaminy Kids Club is a very reputable organization and has been offering their services for the past 31 years in our neighborhood. The summer camp would be in session Monday through Friday 7:00am until 6:00pm, they will be closed on July 4th. The program is open to children from ages 6 through 12 and is open to children from any school, 3 days a week the children would be off site either on a field trip or at a swimming pool at Sportsplex in Feasterville; on these days the children spend a couple of hours on site in the morning and also will be back for a couple of hours at the end of their day, every day the children get dropped off and picked up from ABVM , 2 days a week the children would be on site for the full day. The camp on an average has 40 children registered. They will be spending time in 2 classrooms, the gymnasium, the baseball field, the outside basketball courts and the soccer/football field. The board members present voted and all agreed to rent the facilities to the Neshaminy Kids Club. The Club is aware that for 3 weeks (dates to be confirmed) the gymnasium and outside courts are rented out to a basketball camp, the camp has been an annual renter and takes great care or our facilities, the Club agrees that during those weeks they would avoid the gymnasium and outside courts.Deb Tumpak will get lease agreement to Neshaminy Kids Clubs, Club already provided proof of insurance. CYO will get 100 percent of rent fees collected from Neshaminy Kids Club. Father Mike is happy to open the doors to Neshaminy Kids Club and feels it will be for the good of our community.
· New Business
Donna Kinkade has designed a new tri fold and newsletter for the ABVM CYO Sports program. Both look terrific, Bob had the board review them for email corrections, spelling of names etc. any corrections were made and the items are ready for print and distribution, Thank you Donna!  Joe Zhelesnik would like items when available as he will be distributing them to the children that attend the ABVM Prep classes. Joe volunteers for the Prep program and in speaking with the children realized that many children were unaware that they could play for the various ABVM CYO sports teams. We hope this will spread the word and get even more children to join our program.
· Meeting adjourn
Cecilia adjourned the meeting this evening at 9:25 pm
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